

Cookridge Holy Trinity Church of England (A) Primary School

Green Lane Cookridge LEEDS LS16 7EZ Telephone 0113 225 3040 www.holytrinity.leeds.sch.uk

'THE BEST FOR EVERY CHILD' **ISSUE No 399**

21st December 2018

Dear Parent / Carers

Teacher Training Days

2018/2019

Mon 7th Jan 2019 Mon 3rd Jun 2019

Wishing everyone a happy and holy Christmas and a peaceful new year from all at Holy Trinity!



































Memory Verse

"The sight of the star filled them with delight, and , going into the house, they saw the child with His mother, Mary." Matthew 2:10

Dates for your diary

Tue 8th Jan – school re-opens after Christmas Wed 16th to 18th Jan – Year 6 Residential to Robinwood Fri 25th Jan – Yr 5/6 Sportshall Athletics – Leeds semi-final

Reverse Advent Calendar

A huge thank you to all those who have generously towards our Reverse Advent Calendar this year. We collected lots of items across school and even had to make more than one trip with our donations! The Worship Team, along with Miss Lillington, were able to take the donated items to the Leeds North and West foodbank ready for the Christmas period. Millie, Y5 Worship Team member, said "I really enjoyed helping people". Ethan, Y6, said "It was really nice to see where the food goes and who it helps. Isla, Y6 Worship Team member, said "I've learned that not all people are as fortunate as us". Emily, Year 5, said "It is nice to see where all the food ends up and that we are helping to make a difference".

A huge thank you once again for all of your help and support!

Many thanks, Miss Lillington and the Worship Team





SCHOOL CHRISTMAS CHOIR CHRISTMAS EVE: BLESSING OF THE CRIB AND CHILDRENS' NATIVITY at 4.30pm

We are so pleased that many children in the School Christmas Choir are able to sing at this service. It's always very well attended and is a lovely way to open the Christmas celebrations.

Although the choir are representing the school the children don't need to wear school uniform, but can come in a Christmas jumper or something smart. The choir will be seated around the organ and Sanctuary for the whole of the service and they should leave their coats with parents/carers and come to their choir year group places as soon as they arrive. Space will be very tight, but we know we can expect the best from the choir, who will be on view for the whole of the service. Children in the congregation are invited to bring a bell to welcome Mary and Joseph back into church after their Posada journey around Cookridge during Advent. This is not really practical for the choir, who will have nowhere to keep the bell silent until it's needed. However, we will be welcoming Mary and Joseph back in song!

Mrs P Swann.

Mrs V Earnshaw.

Fr. Paul.

Stamps

Reminder – we have a box for used stamps in the office, please bring your used stamps and help us raise money for Martin House Hospice, thank you in advance ©

House Points

The table below shows the results this term.

	Week	Cumulative
Matthew	202	4382
Mark	246	4555
Luke	237	4095
John	264	4995

Please see overleaf for PTA news

Wishing you all a very happy Christmas and a peaceful New Year

Ms C Hellings

Headteacher



PTA News 21.12.18

Christmas Fayre 7.12.18



The Christmas fayre was a great success and we raised £1500 for PTA funds.

Thank you very much to Manning and Stainton for their sponsorship of the event.

Merry Christmas.

Spring and Summer term events

We have lots of ideas for events for the rest of the year, including a Mothers day event, Fathers day event, Bags2school, Quiz night, Film night, Bingo night and of course the Summer fayre and Holy Trinity's Got Talent.

If you would like to be involved in the organisation of any of these events please come along to the next PTA meeting which will be held on **Monday 21**st **January 2019 at 6pm** in the conference room at school. All welcome!

For further information about the PTA please email **Suzannah Stott**, PTA Chairman at holytrinity.pta1@gmail.com